OHIO STATE TRAPSHOOTING FOUNDATION
OCTOBER 18, 2016- MARENGO

At 9:00 a.m., Foundation Chairman, Dennis Filo, called the meeting to order.  Secretary Noreen Snively called the roll and the following Officers and Directors were also present:  O.S.T.A. President Martin Miller, O.S.T.A. Vice President Douglas Gormley, Treasurer Courtney Haning, Director-at-Large Robert Caplinger, SE Zone Director Tonya Bluhm, NW Zone Directors Dick Barhorst and John Mueller, NE Zone Director Dan Lukanec, Museum Director Betty Peterson, Past President Jeff Schlichter, A.T.A. Delegate Roger McNamer, 2nd alternate A.T.A. Delegate Michael Blair, and Youth Director Dave Schock.  SW Zone Director Tim Hunsaker and 1st alternate A.T.A. Delegate Clyde Findley were absent. 
Previous to the meeting, Courtney Haning e-mailed a treasurer’s report to the board members, covering January 1, 2016 to September 30, 2016. (The Foundation is on a calendar year.)  His report lists all of the expenses and income resulting in a balance of $328,644.32. Printed copies of the report were also made available. Thanks to the continued efforts of Dave Schock, the Midway Foundation grant contributed $120,000.00 into our youth programs at the clubs and $12,000.00 for administrative fees to assist in scholarships and reduced shooting fees. At present, one scholarship has been deferred to 2017, one has not yet been redeemed, and one has been redeemed from 2015. With no further discussion of the treasurer’s report, Doug Gormley moved to accept Courtney’s report.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.
Secretary Snively reported that there were no Foundation minutes to approve since the last meeting was the annual meeting. She advised the members that she had donation envelopes if anyone needed them.
Noreen Snively advised the board that the Hall of Fame committee is scheduled to meet and vote on November 12th.  Noreen prepared resume notebooks and delivered them to the committee members. As usual, the museum will be “winterized” at the upcoming HOF meeting to help keep out the snow and wind from around the doors.  Museum Director Betty Peterson plans to feature “Gentleman Jim” Corbett- for 2017.  The anticipated budget for the annual reception is the usual $3,500 to $5,000.  The museum budget will be determined at the January meeting.  Joe Hiestand’s family has donated his scrapbooks to our museum.   We have also acquired a ZZ bird target. The shelves in the new storage barn have really helped with the storage problem and rotating items.  Betty is working on getting peanut butter filled chocolate shotgun shells for the State Shoot.  She would also like to develop a virtual tour for our web site.  Betty is making plans to do an inventory and update our current museum computer records.
The Collegiate Nationals will again be held at Cardinal Shooting Center! The date is October 28th to the 30th.  (The banquet will be on Saturday the 29th -$50.00.) 

Youth Chairman Dave Schock reported that 389 youth shooters participated in the SCTP Ohio State Championships. There were a total 21 teams- 19 from Ohio- 1 from Pennsylvania and one from Kentucky-17 Ohio teams were eligible to receive Midway USA Foundation endowment funds.  The Midway funds are distributed by placement and participation.  
The SCTP National Championships drew 169 teams for a total of 1,831 participants for the trapshooting finals.  There were 14 teams from Ohio that participated.  Ohio had at least 2 teams place in the top ten in every division.  The Intermediate entry level division had 5 Ohio teams in the top ten and Buckeye Chippewa won a National Championship in the Junior Varsity division.  This year, the handicap and doubles were not registered. The other events were pistol & rifle, skeet, sporting clays, and bunker…and thanks to Mr. Fishburn and Cardinal Center, all fields were ready to go as promised! The Annie Oakley 27 yard-line shoots were a sight to see as 850 shooters lined up from the practice trap through trap 10 with a chance to win scholarship money.  Jeff Schlichter moved that the Foundation pay expenses for Joe Nester and Roger Brenner to travel to Columbia, MO., to attend the Youth Shooting Partner’s Conference held by the Midway USA Foundation.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously. 
Noreen Snively reviewed the list of shooters that have not paid their annual dues but shot registered targets.  ATA provides the list and deducts the unpaid dues from the OSTA annual rebate if they are not collected by the gun club where the individual shot. The majority of the names continues to be youth shooters who simply don’t seem to understand this financial responsibility.  The board discussed the new golf cart registration and fee imposed by Cardinal Center.  After much feedback from our shooters, the board will compose a letter to Cardinal Center expressing our concerns regarding this ruling.  Courtney stated the OSTA should establish an official position. While asking for proof of insurance is reasonable, the current fee seems to be an expensive solution to the security problem caused by a few. The board will ask for Cardinal to reconsider their position but it is well within their right to set policy. 
         The next item of discussion was the Foundation scholarships.  Jeff Schlichter moved to budget $8,000.00 for 2017.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  Noreen shared “thank you” notes from several of the 
         2016 recipients. Chairman Filo stated that he really appreciates hearing back from the youth that receive educational funding. 

         The Board discussed offering credit card acceptance for brick purchases and decided against doing so.  John Mueller moved to retain the E-Z-Go golf cart project for 2017 with a 10-foot trailer and the same ticket price to shooters.  With a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.  Courtney advised the board that W2G forms must be given out to the
         winners even though it is their responsibility to complete such forms for the IRS. Noreen reviewed the shell raffle. She pointed out that several of the major member clubs, including those who benefit from hosting the annual zone shoot, are not participating in this annual fundraiser.  This particular fundraiser is designed to benefit the foundation AND the clubs.  The tickets are to be sold by the member gun clubs, not the OSTA board.  It often ends up, this year in particular, that without the help of a few individuals, the project would not have been successful. 
         Chairman Filo asked for any further business.  Before closing the meeting, Dennis stated that he is not ready to give up his position as the chairman of his beloved Foundation.  While he realizes that he will eventually be stepping down, he has no desire to do so at this time.  When he does, he would like to choose and groom his replacement. Dennis asked to entertain a motion to adjourn.  At 11:30 a.m., Dick Barhorst moved to adjourn and with a move to second, the motion passed unanimously.
         Respectfully Submitted,

Noreen F. Snively, Secretary

